UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

March 19, 2019 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.   Heidi called the meeting to order at 6:58 P.M. 

Present: Heidi Clevenger; Todd Chestnut; Adam Cohick; Stephanie L. Bitner and Dale Bailey
Approval of Minutes:    Adam motioned to approve the February 19, 2019, Meeting Minutes, Todd seconded; all were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the February 19, 2019 Treasurer’s Report, Adam seconded; all were in favor. 

Visitors: Steve Wiser, Darrell Dewalt and family, Norman Myers, Tim Lehman, and Jeff Wallace and Jacob Griffie from Friendship Hose Fire Company.
Darrell Dewalt and family were here to discuss their wish to build a storage unit on a 5 acre piece of property that they purchased from Brian Garman.  Closing for this property is not until Friday, March 22, 2019.  After discussion, with Jay Mowery of the Planning Commission and amongst each other, the supervisors decided to table the matter until the next meeting, hoping to have some more clarification of design from Engineers, Martin & Martin.
Tim Lehman was here just to check in and see if there have been any complaints since he has 

taken over the chicken farm.  The supervisors advised that the township has not received any 

complaints so far.  He stated that he just wanted to check in and make sure that all was well as 

far as his business.

Jacob Griffie and Jeff Wallace from Friendship Hose were present to give last year’s report for 
the Fire Company regarding calls to our township, as well as, surrounding townships.  They also 

informed us that they are looking to purchase a new truck in the near future.  They are also 

considering hiring a paid driver.   The supervisors and also had a conversation regarding the fair 
Mifflin fair this year and utilizing the Upper Mifflin Athletic Park as a place to have raffles and 

fundraisers for the Fire Companies.
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  There has been no receipt of documents from prior solicitor, Sean Shultz and Solicitor, Adam Deluca is handling this matter.   
New Business:  Adam made a motion to pass Resolution No. 2-19 for destruction of old records, per the Record Retention Policy.  Heidi seconded, all were in favor, motion and resolution were passed.
Building Code Enforcement Officer, Greg Alleman, resigned, effective March 19, 2019.  Supervisor Todd Chestnut called an executive session to take place at the end of the regularly scheduled meeting.

Solicitor’s Report:  Adam Deluca nor a representative from Allied Attorneys was in attendance.
Road Master Report:  Dale had nothing further. 
Permit Report:  There were no new permits to report.
Emergency Management:  
· February 25th – attended Local Coordinator Meeting

· February 26th – attended FEMA virtual exercise on Active Assailant/Active Shooter

· March 16th – attended required annual Hazardous Materials Operations Refresher Class

· March 18th – attended Local Coordinator Meeting – National Weather Service Skywarn Storm Spotter Training

· WEMA

· Still awaiting delivery of the new garage structure.  Delivery and construction has been delayed due to weather.  Advised vendor they have until April 30th to have building installed or we want full refund to obtain building elsewhere.

· Held yearly family dinner gathering at Hoss’s in Carlisle on March 2nd.

· Fountain Festival meetings

· Thursday February 21st 
· Thursday March 14th
· WEMA assisting with vendor setup again this year.

· Quest Health Screenings scheduled for Saturday 

April 13th at the Firehouse in Newville.

Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi                                                                                                                                          seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:    Adam motioned to adjourn the meeting, Todd seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
